
 

 

 

NEWSLETTER OF THE SOUTH BENDIGO 

FOOTBALL NETBALL CLUB 

April 2022 Edition 
 

2022 BFNL SEASON LAUNCHED THIS MONTH 

Friday 1st April the 2022 Bendigo FNL Season formally got underway with the annual launch 
hosted by League sponsors Bendigo Mazda. Representing our club at the official function 
were President Rick Townsend, Senior Football Coach Nathan Horbury and A Grade Netball 
Captain Steph Goode. 
 
On the back of a successful 2021 when all of our Netball sides and both Seniors & Reserves 
football teams made finals, the Club is looking to continue our climb to success. There is an 
air of optimism around the Bloods this year and we look forward to our opening match in 
Round 1 at the QEO against Golden Square. 
 
2022 is going to be a big year for South Bendigo FNC. If work continues to schedule out at 
Kennington Oval we would hope to be a position to play our Round 18 match against 
Kangaroo Flat, the last game of the season, out at Harry Trott, incorporating the official 
opening of our new facility. If this is possible the proposed change of venue will be confirmed 
later in the year.  
 
Whatever the outcome, the 2002 season will be an historic one in the history of our club, it 
will be the last year the Bloods have the QEO as our home and the start of a new chapter in 
our long and proud history. 
 

   



 

 

BECOME A MEMBER IN 2022 

Memberships continue to be an ever-increasing and important aspect of the Football Netball 
Club.  

Our club strongly encourages all existing members, supporters, past-players and families to 
financially support the club and become a member in 2022 – If you love South Bendigo, we’d 
love to count you as a member! 

  

Every member will receive their own club membership card which will gain them free entry 
into every home game as well as ½ price entry to away games.  

Membership also has it rewards and a member’s merchandise pack is provided to each 
Bloods supporter who takes out a 2022 Membership. 

This year’s Standard Merchandise Package, provided to all Adult, Family and Special 
Category members, includes a club logo branded bumper sticker, pen and a Bloods Beanie. 

 

The 2022 Enhanced Merchandise Package, provided to all Coterie Club Members and Player 
Sponsors, adds a Club Logo Leather Key Ring to the standard pack.  

Your financial support via a Club Membership is as vital as it's ever been in country 
Football / Netball.  So that YOUR club can continue to grow and prosper, 
PLEASE consider taking out a Club Membership package in 2022. 

Take a look at all the 2022 Memberships options on the following pages, we are sure 
there will be a Membership Package just for you! 

WE NEED YOU - BE INVOLVED....  

SUPPORTING SOUTH BENDIGO – IT’S IN THE BLOOD 

 

 

 



 

 

MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES 2022  

 

 

1. Bloods Coterie Club Membership $500 + GST 
** 2021 Coterie Members renewing membership in 2022 will receive a 50% discount 
 
2 x Adult Memberships of South Bendigo Football Netball Club. (Value $240) admits free to all home 
games and ½ price entry to all away games) 
Entry to complementary Half Time drinks and food in club social rooms at home matches. 
Business name listed in social rooms as a Bloods Coterie club member. 
2 tickets to All-inclusive 500 club networking/sports lunch with guest speaker at a home match in 
2021. (Value $200) 
2 x Social Club Drink Cards to be used at home games. 
Bloods Coterie Club Keyring. 
Business promoted on Club Facebook page. 
10 x Complimentary Tickets in the Club’s Annual Major Raffle. 
2 x tickets to the Club’s Season Launch 
2 x tickets to the Club’s Annual Ball 
2 x Tickets to the Club’s Best & Fairest Presentation night 
South Bendigo FNC Enhanced Merchandise Pack 
Club monthly Newsletter  
  

 
2. Red & White Player Sponsorship – Football $250 

1 x SBFNC Standard Adult Membership (Value $120). (Admits free to all home games and ½ price 
entry to all away games) 
Entry to complimentary half time drinks and afternoon tea at home games in Social Rooms. 
1 x Social Club drink card for use at home games. Show your card at the bar in the Social Rooms 
after the game and the first drink is on us. 
A copy of the Club’s monthly Newsletter 
2 x Tickets to the Club’s Season Launch with recognition when your player is introduced. 
An invitation to the Club’s Best and Fairest/Presentation night.  
1 x framed player photograph for your business premises or other personal/family use.  
Personal or Business name on a Players Sponsors Acknowledgement Board hung in Social Rooms.   
5 x Complimentary Tickets in the Club’s Annual major raffle (Value $50)   
Acknowledgement in the Club’s Annual Report as a player sponsor. 
South Bendigo FNC Enhanced Merchandise Pack which includes a Club Logo Leather Key Ring 
 
Sponsors can either elect to sponsor a player of their choice or alternatively a player chosen by the 
club.  
The second option provides great support for young players or players new to Bendigo with few 
contacts such as students who have traditionally found it difficult to obtain sponsorship. 
 



 

 

3. Red & White Player Sponsorship – Netball $150 
 
1 x SBFNC Standard Adult Membership (Value $120). (Admits free to all home games and ½ price 
entry to all away games) 
Entry to complimentary half time drinks and afternoon tea at home games in Social Rooms. 
1 x Social Club drink card for use at home games. Show your card at the bar in the Social Rooms 
after the game and the first drink is on us. 
A copy of the Club’s monthly Newsletter 
2 x tickets to the Club’s Season Launch with recognition when your player is introduced. 
An Invitation to the Club’s Best and Fairest/Presentation night.  
1 x framed player photograph for your business premises or other personal/family use. 
Personal or Business name on a Sponsors Acknowledgement Board hung in Social Rooms. 
1 x Complimentary Ticket in the Club’s Annual major raffle,  
Acknowledgement in the Club’s Annual Report as a player sponsor. 
South Bendigo FNC Enhanced Merchandise Pack which includes a Club Logo Leather Key Ring 
 
Sponsors can either elect to sponsor a player of their choice or alternatively a player chosen by the 
club.  
The second option provides great support for young players or players new to Bendigo with few 
contacts such as students who have traditionally found it difficult to obtain sponsorship. 

 
4. Adult Membership $120 

 
1 x Full Adult Membership Card (admit to all home games and ½ price entry to away games) 
1 x Social Club Drink Card for use at home games. Show your card at the bar in the Social Rooms 
after the game and the first drink is on us. 
A copy of the Club’s Monthly Club Newsletter 
South Bendigo FNC Standard Merchandise Pack 

 
5. Family Membership $200 

 
2 x Adult Membership Cards 
2 x Social Club Drink Cards for use at home games. Show your cards at the bar in the Social Rooms 
after the game and the first drink is on us. 
1 x Club Newsletter 
2 x South Bendigo FNC Standard Merchandise Packs 

 
6. Past Players Membership $75 
 
1 x Past Players Membership Key Tag. (Admits to all home games) 
Free Admission to Graeme Wright Day 

1 x Social Club Drink Card for use at home games. Show your card at the bar in the Social Rooms 

after the game and the first drink is on us 

A copy of the Club’s monthly Newsletter. 

 
Note: Past Players who take out a Full Adult Membership for $120 can also access these Past Player 

entitlements as well as receive a South Bendigo FNC Standard Merchandise Pack. 

 

8. Life Members  

Adult Membership Card is issued annually to all Life Members 
Includes a copy of the Club’s Monthly Newsletter 
In addition, for a fee of $60, Life Members can also receive annually: 
South Bendigo FNC Standard Merchandise Pack and a Social Club Drink Card (Show your card at 
the bar in the Social Rooms after the game and the first drink is on us)  

 
 



 

 

 2022 Club Members Merchandise Packs 
 
The Club really appreciates the patronage of supporters who take out a Club Membership. As a token 
of our appreciation for this support a Club Member Merchandise pack has been added to the normal 
range of membership entitlements. In 2022 club member merchandise packs will include: 

1. Enhanced Membership Pack: 
Club Logo Leather Key Ring   
Beanie 
Bumper Sticker 

Pen                              
 

2. Standard Membership Pack 
Beanie 
Bumper Sticker            

Pen                            

 
PAYMENT OPTIONS 

OPTION 1: Direct Credit through Bendigo Bank 

Account name: South Bendigo FNC 
BSB: 633-000 
Account Number: 105 675 235  
Please include Name as Reference for Payment. 
 

Note 1: For Bloods Coterie Memberships please contact Rick Townsend at rick1242@me.com 
 
Note 2: For all Adult, Family & Life Membership categories please email Brad Wright at 
wrightbrad13@gmail.com on completion of payment with the date, reference number for the 
transaction and your postal address and we will organise your 2022 membership card and 
entitlements. 
 
Note 3: Past Players please email Alan Ellis at alan_ellis@bigpond.com upon completion of payment 
with the date, reference number for the transaction and your postal address and we will organise your 
2022 membership card and entitlements. 
 
Note 4: For Red & White Player Sponsor Memberships please contact 

1. Football: Gary Bath at gary.bath@plumber.com.au 
2. Netball: Gill Davey southbendigonetball@gmail.com 

 

OPTION 2:  Cheque  

Make cheques payable to South Bendigo Football Netball Club 

 

  

mailto:rick1242@me.com
mailto:wrightbrad13@gmail.com
mailto:alan_ellis@bigpond.com
mailto:gary.bath@plumber.com.au
mailto:southbendigonetball@gmail.com


 

 

ANNUAL PAST PLAYERS & OFFICIALS REUNION FEATURING THE GRAEME 

WRIGHT CUP MATCH 

With 2022 being the last season having the QEO as our home ground the annual Reunion 

Day featuring the Graeme Wright Cup clash against traditional rivals Sandhurst will be an 

event not to be missed. 

For all details see the flyer below and save the date to be a part of an historic day in the 

club’s history.  

 



 

 

2022 GOLF DAY 

The Club’s Annual Golf Day was held at the Axedale Golf Club on Sunday the 3rd of April. 
The course was in great condition and a beautiful autumn day with little or no breeze made 
for perfect conditions and most enjoyable day. As usual there were some good scores 
carded in the 4–person Ambrose event plus a few other teams who just enjoyed the walk in 
picturesque surroundings and a couple of beers along the way.  

Participants enjoyed a great event which was well conducted thanks to the organisation of 
Trevor Wright and Rick Townsend who were well supported on the day by Ron Hiatt on the 
BBQ and Gary Bath who drove a golf cart around the course to keep the players well 
refreshed and hydrated.                         

A big thank you to all the sponsors who supported the day: 
 
Central Kitchens (Steve Hoiles) 
Mona Lisa (Julian & Marnie Lake) 
Edwards Signs (Ben Edwards) 
John Hill who sponsored a hole in memory of Maurice Marks & Les McMurray. 
Bendigo Bank (Tim Rodda) 
Henley Wins (David Ivey) 
Kennington Tavern 
Boundary Hotel 
John Bradbury 
Matt Higgins 
Belvoir Park (Greg McLure) 
Axedale Golf Club 
Your generosity and support of both the day and our Club are greatly appreciated. 
 
Also, our thanks to the Axedale Golf Club, Tony Lindrea and his team who were great and 
generous hosts on the day. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANNUAL GOLF DAY RESULTS 

1st: Paul Gardiner Team  
Paul Gardiner, Brad Hiatt Steve McGurk & Warren 
McGurk. 
 
2nd: Julian Lake Team  
Julian Lake, Jacob Smythe, Adam Williams &Jarrod 
Keely. 
 
3rd: Brad Wright Team 
Brad Wright, Brad Todd, James Cakebread & Mitch 
Cakebread. 
 
Nearest the PIN:  
1st  Mark Blabey. 
6th   Paul Gardiner. 
18th  Julian Lake. 
 

 



 

 

NETBALL  

BFNL 2022 SEASON PREVIEW – 
Article by Kieran Iles 
Bendigo Advertiser 31st March 2022  
 

 
South Bendigo wing attack Emily Cossar. 

 
Summary: Competing in one of Victoria's toughest and obviously best grassroots netball 
competitions, South Bendigo has made great strides in each of coach Jannelle Hobbs' 
seasons at the helm since 2018. But cracking the top-three in a league inhabited by the likes 
of powerhouses Sandhurst, Gisborne and Kangaroo Flat has been a tough ask. 
While Hobbs acknowledges top-three is the definite aim once more, it's going to take 
something special, especially with a new contender on the block in Castlemaine. But she 
also knows her Bloods team has never been stronger. 

Another busy pre-season was highlighted by the recruitment of VNL player Chloe Gray, who 
joins the Bloods after making the Riddell District league team of the year in 2021 while 
playing for Wallan. In a further boost, particularly for a largely young squad, South Bendigo 
has added a wealth of experience in former Kangaroo Flat premiership players Alicia 
McGlashan and Jamie Clohesy. 

McGlashan, one of the league's premier defenders from the moment she first stepped onto 
the A-grade court back in the early 2000s, has joined the Bloods after winning six 
premierships with the Roo’s and playing in 10 grand finals in total. While her pre-season has 
been interrupted due to a broken finger sustained in tryouts last year, Hobbs is anticipating 
she will be ready to join Stephanie Goode in defence for the Bloods' season opener against 
Golden Square. 



 

 

 
Recruit Alicia McGlashan and coach Jannelle Hobbs at the Bloods. Picture: DARREN HOWE 

Her 2016 Roo’s premiership team-mate Clohesy is making a return to the court, after 
missing the cancelled 2020 season and last year's as well. 

After a lengthy and intense pre-season, Hobbs is expecting her team to be raring to go. 
Their preparation has been topped with practice matches against Bridgewater and Ballarat 
league club Redan, with another to follow against Castlemaine on March 31. 

Hobbs is predicting big things from new recruit Gray after a standout pre-season. The star 
newcomer, who is playing VNL this season with Southern Saints, has brought plenty of 
versatility and skill to an already strong line-up. 'Her and Keiarah Brooks have been 
combining brilliantly in the midcourt," said Hobbs of her new recruit, who can also play goal 
attack. "I feel Chloe will have an amazing season." 

The other player to catch the eye has been new goal shooter Olivia Mason, who has made 
the move from Shepparton Swans in the Goulburn Valley league. "She has really been 
training well," said Hobbs. 

"There's lots of depth there this year, which we've worked on every year since I came to 
South and it's something we've managed to add to. "There's real competition for spots this 
year." The A-squad will comprise further fresh faces in defender Amy Morrissey and last 
year's 17-and-under star Ella Flavell, who got her first taste of A-grade last season. 

The recruits join A-grade holdovers Brooks, Goode, star young goal shooter Chloe Langley 
and midcourter Emily Cossar. 

Departures from last season include midcourter Danielle O'Toole and young shooter Abbey 
Grindal. Hobbs, who has coached in the BFNL since 2012, insists this year will be the 
strongest across the board season in her time in the league. 

"There are a number of clubs looking promising. Obviously, there's Kangaroo Flat, 
Sandhurst and Gisborne, who are strong no matter what, and then there's us and 
Castlemaine," she said. "It's really hard to predict. I think it will come down to match-ups on 
the day. 

"We still don't know much about Castlemaine, despite plenty of big-name recruits. There's a 
real element of surprise to them. “But the proven sides are Sandhurst, Kangaroo Flat and 
Gisborne and they will no doubt be tough to beat again." 



 

 

JUNIOR NETBALL  

Welcome to season 2022! This year we have 146 players across 16 teams playing in the 
Bendigo Strathdale Netball Association (BSNA) competition.   

The junior netball teams have already started their season returning to the courts on 25 and 
26 March with some great results. 10 of the 12 competitive teams had a win with 1 draw! In 
round 2 all teams had wins so it looks like our selectors got the teams into the correct 
competition sections.    

Team Names 

Our teams are again named after the Clubs significant women contributors and as always it 
was great to see Marianne Barrett courtside for the first game of the season! Our team 
names for 2022 are Section 2 Forrester, Bruhn and Tomlins.  Section 3 Dillon, Barrett, 
Wastell, Arnold and Baker. Section 4 Brown and Leech.  Grade 6 Hiatt and Symons.  Grade 
5 Bakes and Chapman.  Grade 4 Nash and Grade 3 Walker. 

BSNA News 

As most would know we are again playing across three different locations in 2022.  Bendigo 
stadium Friday nights and Strathdale Park and our very own Harry Trott courts on 
Saturday’s.   

At the recent AGM Ben Dillon (who coaches one of our S3 teams) and has a connection with 
both Falcons and Holy Rosary was elected President.  Anna Feiss, South Bendigo 
committee member, treasurer and coach and I, ops manager and coach were elected as 
Treasurer and Secretary respectively.  Nikki Boulter from Falcons was returned as Vice-
President.  The new Executive team are keen to continue building on the great work Heather 
Abdy and the outgoing executive have done over many years.  

2022 Coaches 

We are excited to welcome back the following coaches from 2021, Stacey Russell, Alison 
Leech, Jemma Sharman, Tracey Turner, Anna Feiss, Kate Buckner, Tanya O’Gorman, 
Emily Buckner, Rachel Voege, Haley Aldred, and Bec Worley.  A big welcome to new 
coaches Ben and Anne Dillon, Nicolle Korp, Kate Snowdon, Daniel Holloway, Liberty 
Floreani, Sarah Maple, Jordyn Aldred, Stephanie Aghan, Daniel Holloway, Yasmin Colley 
and Wendy Smith. 

Uniform Library 

For the first time the junior Club has introduced a uniform library. With the generous support 
of the Bendigo South Rotary Club who kindly donated $500 to put towards the establishment 
of the library parents will now have the option to join the library and swap uniforms as their 
child moves through our primary teams rather than buy uniforms each time their child 
changes size.  At this time the uniform library is only available to the Grade 3 team however 
we hope to expand it to include all primary teams in coming seasons and if all goes well 
eventually to the entire junior division. 

New Dress Design 

South Bendigo also has a new dress design for the 2022 season.  The junior Committee 
decided that for 2022, only our grade 3 team will wear the new uniform with all other grades 
playing in the old style.  To ensure parents didn’t have to buy dresses in 2022 that would 
need to be replaced again in 2023 we ran a very successful “swap meet” where past players 
donated their dresses, current players swapped their dresses, and the Seniors kindly gave 
us their dresses. Thank you to all those who helped with this process. 



 

 

Volunteers 

As always, the Junior netball club is seeking volunteers to join the Committee. As the old 
Chinese proverb says “many hands make light work”. We try to ensure the number of hours 
required to undertake the various jobs of the Committee are kept to a minimum.  So, if you 
are looking for a way to give back to your Club and the local community, please get in 
contact with Nicole at jnrnboperations@southbendigofnc.com.au or talk to one of the 
Committee. We would love to hear from you! 

Team Spotlight 

This month we would like to introduce our youngest netballers – Grade 3 Walker! Our super 
keen, super cute, future stars of the game and our Club started their season undertaking 
skills sessions. In a couple of weeks’ time they will be playing games each week.  A huge, 
big shout out to super coaches Wendy Smith and Yasmin Colley for taking on the role of 
teaching the team the fundamentals of netball.  As previously mentioned, our Walker team 
are the very first to wear the new South Bendigo netball uniform. Below are some great 
photos of the girls in action wearing their new uniforms. Unfortunately, Orly was unavailable 
the week these photos were taken!  
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SPONSOR OF THE MONTH 
 

 
 

We are equipped to provide clients with a full analysis of their business structure from now 
until retirement. 

We are an innovative and pro-active accounting & business advisory firm & over the past 
decade, we have consistently featured in the Business Review Weekly's top 100 accounting 
firms in Australia. We specialise in helping you grow your business, your profits and your 
wealth. We are one of Central Victoria's most trusted accounting firms and we aim to build 
lifelong relationships with our clients. 

Our services to small business owners are both broad and deep and while we started out as 
a very traditional accounting firm offering taxation and general accountancy services, over 
the years we expanded our range of services to match our client's needs. We now offer you 
an extensive range of accounting, taxation, auditing, marketing and financial services 
including general consultancy, marketing consultancy, profitability diagnostics and 
benchmarking.  

In today's ever changing financial climate we are constantly aiming for better and more 
efficient methods of servicing our clients' needs - their success is our success. Our 
professional team are carefully recruited and are encouraged to achieve their ambitions 
through professional training and first-class service to our clients. 

Contact Us Today  

Address: 1 Somerville St, Flora Hill VIC 3550 

Phone: 5443 8888 

Email: www.mgr.com.au 
 
 

SUPPORT THE SPONSORS WHO SUPPORT OUR CLUB 
 

https://www.google.com.au/search?rlz=1C2EODB_enAU510&biw=1366&bih=599&q=mgr+accounting+address&stick=H4sIAAAAAAAAAOPgE-LRT9c3LDQqz04pSzbVks1OttLPyU9OLMnMz4MzrBJTUopSi4sBZmsZfi8AAAA&sa=X&sqi=2&ved=0ahUKEwja5ZPD-8XTAhUHppQKHW3SDb4Q6BMIbDAR
https://www.google.com.au/search?rlz=1C2EODB_enAU510&biw=1366&bih=599&q=mgr+accounting+phone&stick=H4sIAAAAAAAAAOPgE-LRT9c3LDQqz04pSzbV0s9OttJPzs_JSU0uyczP08_Oyy_PSU1JT40vSMxLzSnWz0gsji_IyM9LtQKTAAQO6hxBAAAA&sa=X&sqi=2&ved=0ahUKEwja5ZPD-8XTAhUHppQKHW3SDb4Q6BMIbzAS
http://www.mgr.com.au/


 

 

FOOTBALL 

BFNL 2022 SEASON PREVIEW – 
Article by Adam Bourke 
Bendigo Advertiser 31st March 2022  
 

 

South Bendigo's big jump into the BFNL top five in 2021 has raised expectations for 
2022.The Bloods' big improvement last year caught a few rivals off guard - they won't get the 
same luxury this year. 

Being hunted is something that coach Nathan Horbury savours. The classy midfielder 
expects his side to take another step forward in 2022. "I'm confident we can play finals 
footy,'' Horbury said. "We know our best footy is good enough, it's just a matter of closing the 
gap between our best and worst. I think we took a fair step towards that last year. "I think we 
have the pieces in place to have a good year." 

The return to the club of midfielders Liam Byrne, a former Bendigo Gold VFL player, and 
Isaaih Miller, a BFNL inter-league representative, more than offset the departure of Brody 
Haddow. Ex-Kyabram player Sam Langley has made a big impression in his first pre-season 
with the Bloods. Will Allen's return helps the Bloods in an area they are deficient in - height.  

"We know (a lack of height) lets us down,'' Horbury said. "Daniel Nalder is flying on the track 
and he'll play key position forward with Will Allen. "Riley Walsh will play in the ruck where 
he'll be undersized against most ruckmen, with Andy Van Heumen and Daniel Johnstone 
down back. "The keys are there, but we know we're probably missing one real big fella that a 
lot of sides do have. 



 

 

"We've worked our game structures around having a smaller side and if we can play to those 
structures then we can catch some sides out. "It's a matter of playing to those structures for 
four quarters rather than a half." 

The redevelopment of Harry Trott Oval is an advantage for the fleet-footed Bloods - all their 
home games this year will be played on the spacious QEO. "With our run and carry and 
speed we can open teams up on the QEO,'' Horbury said. "We think that will suit us." 
 

 
Will Keck will return to the South Bendigo line-up after suffering a serious knee injury last year. 

Horbury said the appointment of Bloods' great Shaun Leech as under-18 coach had been a 
boost for the entire club. "We were scratching for numbers last year, so Leechy has done a 
great job to get a team together. "They've trained with the senior group for most of the pre-
season. 

"Most of the under-18s this year are bottom age players, so I'm not sure how they'll go this 
year, but there's some good talent in the group and we have a strong under-16 team coming 
through as well. "It's a great sign for the club going forward." 

The Bloods will know early in the season where they sit in the pecking order. South has 
arguably the toughest opening four rounds in the competition - Golden Square, Eaglehawk, 
Sandhurst and Kyneton. "We haven't beaten Golden Square in my time at the club and 
they've been a quality line-up for a long time,'' Horbury said. 

"We think we can beat any team on the QEO, so we're looking forward to a big game round 
one." 

 



 

 

LOOKING TO MAKE CONTACT WITH PAST PLAYERS 

For the past 4 years the club has been recognising and celebrating our successful teams 
from the past by hosting a reunion of their premiership teams. 
 
We are looking to make these reunions a 5 year rotational event and in 2022 it is the turn of 
those sides who were successful in a year ending in either a 2 or a 7. Specifically, this year 
will be for the 2007 Reserves side and the Under 18 Premiership sides of 1957,1982 and 
1992. The reunion day will be our Round 7 home game at the QEO on the 28th of May. 
 
Unfortunately, the Club does not have a photograph of the 2007 Reserves side on record 
and so we are unable to directly contact the players who were in that team. If you have a 
team photo, and we know one was taken, we would really appreciate you emailing us a 
copy. This will enable us to compile a team list and send out invitations to team members. 
 
We would love to get as many as we possibly can back to the Bloods on that day so if you 
could please pass on this information to any of your old teammates that you are still in 
contact with or know the whereabouts of it would be greatly appreciated.  
 
For the 3 Under 18 sides involved we have only notified those with an email address at this 
stage however closer to the event we will make every effort to contact all past players by 
other means if required. 
 

 
 



 

 

 
SOUTH BENDIGO FNC 

 

Premiership Reunions 

Saturday 28th May 2022 

 

To celebrate their past Premiership glories, we invite the 

following past players & officials back to the club. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join us in the Club’s QEO Social Rooms from midday 
Game Day – Round 7 V Strathfieldsaye 

Finger food, tea & coffee provided, Drinks at bar prices 
 

For catering purposes RSVP: 7th May  
 
to Stephen Dean     

 msdean@bigpond.com               
 0437 299 063 

 

to Alan Ellis     
 alan_ellis@bigpond.com                   
 0427 427 627 

 

 

mailto:alan_ellis@bigpond.com


 

 

JUNIOR FOOTBALL 

AUSKICK REGISTRATIONS [Updated]  

SBFNC Football Division | News | by Natasha Rowe  

 

Auskick Registrations are now open for our South Bendigo FNC Auskick Centre 
 

→ view on teamapp.com  
 
Cnr Water St & Barnard St Bendigo 
 

  0409 374 500 
 

  https://www.playhq.com/afl/org/sth-bendigo-fnc-auskick-
centre/18812385/register  
 
  

https://sbfncjuniordivision.teamapp.com/clubs/50529/articles/6425183?_detail=v1
https://sbfncjuniordivision.teamapp.com/clubs/50529/articles/6425183?_detail=v1
https://www.playhq.com/afl/org/sth-bendigo-fnc-auskick-centre/18812385/register
https://www.playhq.com/afl/org/sth-bendigo-fnc-auskick-centre/18812385/register
https://sbfncjuniordivision.teamapp.com/clubs/50529/articles/6425183?_detail=v1


 

 

2022 FIXTURE 

 

 



 

 

MAJOR SPONSORS IN 2022 

 

                       
 

 

 
 

  

                                     
                    

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

                              

 

 

 

 

 

             


